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October and is found to be most satisfactory, Drs. Duncan
Anderson and S. Johnson having been selected for this work.
Also two registrars, one medical and one surgical, were appointed
at the same time, namely, Drs. Goldwin Howland and F. Marlow.

A new card system has been inaugurated, and the method of
taking the history of patients is in the opinion of those
competent to judge superior to that of any other hospital on
this continent.

Dr. O'Reilly’s life-work has indeed grown, and it must be
gratifying to him to see the growth of the Toronto General
Hospital and its increased usefulness during the years of his
astute guidance.

ONTARIO MEDICAL ASSOCIATION.

The next annual meeting of the Ontario Medical Association
will be held in Toronto, June 6, 7, 8 next, under the presidency
of Dr. William Burt, of Paris. The Committee on Papers and
Business is composed of Dr. A. Primrose, Chairman, and Doctors
Powell, Ross, Macdonald, Baines, Rudolf, Thistle, R. A. Pyne,
Clarence Starr, MacCallum, Ellis, Beemer and Price Brown.

We understand that a considerable number of papers are
promised, and the committee is in a position to announce that
Dr. Albert Ochner, of Chicago, Il1,, will present a paper on sur-
gery. The Committee of Arrangements is composed of Dr.
* Cameron, Chairman, and Doctors Reeve, Wright, Peters, Temple,
Wagner, Scadding, Machell, Sheard, W. F. Caven, McPhedran,
Parsons, Riordan, P. L. Scott, Goldie, G. B. Smith and Hamil-
ton. Physicians who are willing to present papers are requested
to comwmunicate with the Secretary, Dr. Charles P. Lusk, 99
Bloor Street West, Toronto.

Dr. Burt, President of the Association, has sent his warmest
New Year’s greetings to all the members, requesting them to
give every assistance in promoting the welfare of the Asso-
ciation.



